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STATEMENT OF DOI COMMISSIONER MARGARET GARNETT ON THE 
RETIREMENT OF POLICE COMMISSIONER JAMES P. O’NEILL AND 

APPOINTMENT OF DERMOT SHEA TO THE POSITION OF POLICE COMMISSIONER 
 

 
  DOI Commissioner Margaret Garnett said, “I congratulate Police Commissioner O’Neill on his 
esteemed career and steadfast leadership with the NYPD and I am grateful for the partnership he provided on 
issues of importance over the past year. Today’s appointment of Dermot Shea to Police Commissioner reflects a 
commitment to innovation in policing that has been a thread through Shea’s career. I have been fortunate to 
work with Chief Shea in various roles over my law enforcement career and I know that he embraces the benefits 
of strategic law enforcement partnerships and the need to continuously search for new ways to advance the 
police department’s mission and keep all New Yorkers safe. DOI welcomes Commissioner Shea and looks 
forward to working with him and his team.” 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DOI is one of the oldest law-enforcement agencies in the country and New York City’s corruption watchdog. Investigations may involve any 

agency, officer, elected official or employee of the City, as well as those who do business with or receive benefits from the City. DOI’s 
strategy attacks corruption comprehensively through systemic investigations that lead to high-impact arrests, preventive internal controls and 

operational reforms that improve the way the City runs.  
 

DOI’s press releases can also be found at twitter.com/NYC_DOI 
Bribery and Corruption are a Trap. Don’t Get Caught Up. Report It at 212-3-NYC-DOI. 


